Dear Secretary General

Commonwealth Expert Group on Policing

I am writing to convey my support for the creation of a Commonwealth Expert Group on Policing.

In very simple terms, democratic governance requires democratic policing.  The Commonwealth has committed itself to pursuing democratic governance.  Good policing is crucial to democracy, development and the practical realisation of human rights.  Poor policing can mean serious human rights violations become a way of life for communities.

The countries of the Commonwealth share a colonial history.  In many parts of the Commonwealth, the police reflect this mutual legacy.  Colonial style policing is regime policing; a style of policing that aims to keep those in power, in power, and rejects any notion that a police service should be charged, first and foremost, with the impartial and democratic protection of the people it serves.  Colonial policing can lead to depressed democracies, brutality and violence, and widespread violations of basic human rights.  In some countries of the Commonwealth, colonial policing still reigns.  In others, progressive reforms have pulled the police into the 21st century.  This means that the Commonwealth is in the unique position of having communities in desperate need of police reform, and also communities that illustrate the best kind of policing to be found across the world.

An Expert Group could establish the Commonwealth Secretariat as an international leader in police reform.  As I noted above, the Commonwealth boasts some of the best policing practices in the world.  The Expert Group would be an opportunity to showcase these practices. 

Last year, both the Commonwealth People’s Forum and the Commonwealth Human Rights Forum called on the Commonwealth to “establish a Commonwealth Expert Group on policing to develop guidelines on training, accountability mechanisms, legal regimes and mutual professional support to ensure democratic policing.”  In their 2005 CHOGM communiqué, the Commonwealth Heads of Government urged member countries to ensure that “national poverty reduction frameworks and development assistance programmes include measures to build effective and accountable security and justice sectors, particularly in countries affected by conflicts.”

Policing is one of the major human rights challenges facing the Commonwealth.  An Expert Group on Policing would help draw attention to a pressing problem faced by the people of the Commonwealth, provide solutions to the issues associated with problematic policing, reveal best practice examples of policing and help support democracy, development and the protection of human rights in the countries of the Commonwealth.  I urge you to throw your weight behind the calls for better policing in the Commonwealth, and establish an Expert Group on Policing.

Regards

